Ms Svetlana Petrova
Director, Department of the State Policy in Civil Aviation
Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation
Leningradskiy prospect, 37
Moscow 125993
Russian Federation

Ref. If it will ill - 5

/ January 2017

Subject: Scheduled air services between the Republic of Serbia and Russian Federation

Dear Ms Petrova,

It is my honour to address you once again with reference to the above mentioned subject, so as to cordially thank you for kind response to our enquiry about the possibility for the Serbian designated airline to use the third point in Russian Federation in its scheduled air services.

Please allow me to further use the opportunity to refer to your enquiry about the preferred specific point and number of frequencies to be operated and inform you that our designated airline Air Serbia expressed its interest in establishing scheduled air services to Krasnodar (URKK) with 7 weekly frequencies.

We would highly appreciate your position about the acceptability of the inclusion of the abovementioned third point in Russian Federation in Air Serbia's traffic network.

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation and understanding, dear Ms Petrova, I remain

Yours sincerely,

Mirjana Čizmarov

Director

МИНИСТЕРСТВО ТРАНСПОРТА РОССИЙСКОЙ ФЕДЕРАЦИИ



MINISTRY OF TRANSPORT OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION

Our ref Ham Ne

Date Дата

Mr. Mirjana Cizmarov Director Civil Aviation Directorate The Republic of Serbia

Belgrade

Dear Mr. Cizmarov,

The Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation presents its compliments to the Civil Aviation Directorate of the Republic of Serbia and you personally and with the reference to your letter dated 17 January, 2017 has the honor to inform you as follows.

The Russian side is ready to give the administrative permission to Air Serbia airline to perform services from the points on the territory of the Republic of Serbia to Krasnodar with up to 7 frequencies a week on a temporary basis until the next round of consultations between the Aeronautical Authorities.

We hope to develop successful and mutually beneficial cooperation between our authorities.

Best regards,

Svetlana A. Petrova Director,

Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation

Ул. Рождественка, д.1, стр.1 109012, Москва, Российская Федерация, E-mail: <u>mail@mintrans.rm</u>, <u>www.mintrans.ru</u> Тел.: (499) 495-00-00, факс: (499) 495-00-10 1-1, Rozhdestveuka str., 109012, Moscow, Russian Federation, E-mall: mattematetrans.ru. www.mintens.ru Tel.: (499) 495-00-00, fax: (499) 495-00-10